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At the Budget Public Hearing of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown, County of
Washington, and State of Rhode Island, held in and for said Town, County, and State this 21st
day of April, 2025 at the Town Hall Council Chambers, 80 Boston Neck Road, at 6:30 p.m.

PRESENT WERE: Gregory A. Mancini, President
Linnea M. Drew
Elizabeth  Hill Ross
Matthew B. McCoy
Dr. Kimberly Ann Page

ALSO PRESENT: A. Ralph Mollis, Town Manager
Jeannette Alyward, Town Clerk
Susan A. Murray, Deputy Town Clerk
James M. Callaghan, Jr., Town Solicitor

An audio recording and video recording of this meeting was made to supplement the written
record.  

1. Call to Order

The Special Meeting of the Town Council of the Town of North Kingstown held on April 21,
2025 was called to order by President Mancini.

2. Notice of Meeting being posted

Pursuant to R.I.G.L. 42-46-6(c), notice of this meeting has been posted on the Secretary of
State’s Website.

3. Salute to Flag

President Mancini led those in attendance in a salute to the flag.

President Mancini led those in attendance in a moment of silence for the passing of Senate
President Dominick Ruggerio.

I. PUBLIC HEARING

Town Council’s Preliminary Adopted Budget for Fiscal Year 2025-2026

4. All Funds except for School Fund

President Mancini stated that tonight is a public hearing on the Town’s preliminary budget and
School Budget.  Before we hear from the public, the Town Manager will make a brief
presentation on the Town’s budget.  At 7:00 p.m., we will hear a brief presentation from the
School Department and School Committee on their budget and then we will have public
comment.  Tonight is the opportunity to hear from the public and we ask that comments be kept
to 3 minutes.  Per the Charter, we must adopt the budget by the first Wednesday in May, but we
will have discussions on the budget at our meeting on April 28th and anticipate that we will adopt
the budget that night.

Mr. Mollis gave the following presentation:
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President Mancini thanked the Town Manager for the presentation and opened the floor for
public comment.
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Paul Desmarais, 242 Rodman Lane, asked with regard to the new assessments that were done,
what are we looking at for taxes for the average homeowner?

Rickey Thompson, 194 Plain Road, read the following:

As far back as last year, Mr. Mollis offered that there may not be a need for a FY2026 tax
increase.  Additionally, at various times this year, I believe that I’ve heard that a tax increase
may not be required.  Now, I’ve recently heard that you will be raising our taxes, which will be
above and beyond for those that will be burdened with higher taxes due to your re-evaluation.  If
I may, I have two questions (1) Please advise if your planned tax increase is a result of the
increased tax dollars that you’ve proposed for the School Department and (2) Are you
supplementing the FY2026 budget with undesignated fund dollars.  With consideration to the
School Department’s excessive spending over the past few years, I’m asking that you level fund
our School Department until you, they, or both of you get control of their excess and planned
spending.

He asked if the undesignated fund balance is being used in the departments that are self-funded.

President Mancini thanked those in attendance and stated that the School Budget Public Hearing
will begin shortly.

Motion by Councilor McCoy, seconded by Councilor Page and unanimously

VOTED:  To close the Public Hearing.

The Council recessed the meeting at 6:59 p.m.

The Council reconvened the meeting at 7:09 p.m.

5. School Fund and School Capital Reserve Fund

Motion by Councilor Page, Seconded by Councilor Drew and unanimously

VOTED:  To open the Public Hearing.

President Mancini welcomed everyone in attendance and stated that this portion of the Public
Hearing is for the School Fund and School Capital Reserve Fund.  Tonight, we have with us
School Superintendent Duva, School Committee Chair Erin Earle, School Committee Co-Chair
Robert Case, and Leslie-Ann Powell, Director of Finance.

School Committee Chair Earle thanked the Council and stated that they have met with the
Council regarding the School Budget and the Council received a letter on Friday with an update.
Dr. Duva will be making the presentation tonight.

Superintendent Duva gave the following presentation:
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President Mancini thanked Dr. Duva for the presentation.

Councilor Drew stated that she attended the School Committee Meeting last week and there was
$185,000 mentioned for an anticipated increase to the Jamestown tuition.  She asked if that is
still anticipated to be received.  Dr. Duva stated that they calculated $185,000 from $602,645
which would mean approximately $517,000 in cuts will have to be made.  School Department
Finance Director Leslie-Ann Powell stated that the Jamestown contract is still under negotiation
so that number is tentative.

President Mancini opened the floor for Public Comment.

Teresa Hirsch, 20 Swan View Lane, asked the Council to request a detailed plan from the School
Committee on the redistricting.  She feels that they should not redistrict this year.

Kim M. Gilbert, 99 Mark Drive, stated that she has been an occupational therapist for a very long
time and feels that children and their needs are much different now than what they used to be.

Pam Pineiro, 710 Slocum Road, stated that she has a question about the charter student
projections.  She asked why we are losing so many students to charter schools.  Is it because of
redistricting?

The Council thanked everyone for their comments and thanked the School Committee and
Superintendent for attending tonight.

II. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

Jeannette Alyward
Town Clerk


